
 

 

  
  

 
 

 

    
    

   
  

 

  
     

    
     

     
   

      
    

    
        

     
   

     

STATE OF WASHINGTON  

DEPARTMENT OF  ECOLOGY  
Eastern Region Office  

4601 North  Monroe St.,  Spokane,  WA  99205-1295 • 509-329-3400  

April 18, 2023 

Kyle Waldron 
Project Coordinator 
Tesoro Logistics Operations LLC 
3450 South 344th Way, Suite 135 
Auburn, WA 98001-9450 

Re:  Satisfaction of Agreed Order No.  DE 12989  for the  following  Contaminated Site:  

Site name Chevron Pipeline Co. Pasco Bulk Terminal 
Site address 2900 Sacajawea Park Road, Pasco WA 99301 
Cleanup Site ID 4867 
Facility/Site ID 55763995 

Dear Kyle Waldron: 

Thank you for working with the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) on the 
Chevron Pipeline Co. Pasco Bulk Terminal Site (Site).  This letter provides written notification 
that the remedial investigation and feasibility study required at the Site by Agreed Order No. DE 
12989 (Order) under the Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA), Chapter 70.105D RCW, have been 
satisfactorily completed. The Order became effective on March 23, 2016. This letter also 
describes the next steps for the Site. 

1.  Completion of  Remedial  Actions Required by the Order  
Ecology has determined the requirements of the Order have been satisfied. Ecology made this 
determination pursuant to Section [IX] (Satisfaction of Order). 

The investigation required by the Order are specified in Section [VII] (Work to Be Performed). 
[PLP] was required to conduct a remedial investigation and feasibility study at the Site to be 
able to select viable cleanup action alternatives at the Site. After inspecting the Site and 
reviewing the supporting documentation, Ecology has determined that the investigations as 
described in Section [VII] have been satisfactorily completed. 



  
 

   

     
  

 

        
   

 

 

 
 

   

Kyle Waldron 
April 25, 2023 
Page 2 of 2 

2. Next Steps  at the Site 
Ecology has completed a final Cleanup Action Plan (CAP) for the Site. After review and 
consideration of comments received during the public comment period, Ecology will issue a 
final Cleanup Action Plan (CAP). 

The CAP has been implemented in an agreed order, no. DE 21664. Consequently, negotiations 
for this agreed order have been completed, and Ecology looks forward to continuing this 
working relationship. 

3. Thank You 
Thank you for your  efforts toward  working  to clean up the Site. Should you have any questions,  
please do not hesitate to  contact Ecology’s  cleanup project m anager for this  Site,  Christer 
Loftenius, at  (509)  385 8380  or christer.loftenius@ecy.wa.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Nicholas Acklam 
Section Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program, Eastern Region 

cc:  Victoria Banks, Office of  the Attorney General  
Tra Thai,  Ecology  
Ecology Site File  
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